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Today’s Program………….. 
Kathy Barden Perlberg introduced our 
speaker, UM Marching Band Director Dr. 
John Pasquale. On June 1 Dr. Pasquale 
officially replaced Scott Boerma, who had 
resigned from the position in January to 
become director of bands at Western Michi-
gan University.  He received his BS degree 
at Texas Christian University and went on 
to obtain a doctorate in musical arts at the 
University of Oklahoma.   He had served as 
assistant director of bands at the UM for 
the previous 5 years.  John is “thrilled” to 
be working with what he believes is the 

“best band in the country” and a group consisting of “genius level” students.  In addi-
tion to being Director of Bands, he holds a teaching position in the School of Music 
and has given lectures all over the world. Interestingly, he noted that only 7 of the 
400 current marching band members are music students. The UM Band is the only 
such program in the country that has its own endowment, which he believes will soon 
be large enough to financially support most aspects of band activities including sala-
ries and even student scholarships (“not first year students -- they have to earn it”).  
Planning for a football season begins in January and takes about 6 months to put 
together 8 shows. John is excited about the coming season, which he believes will 
be “incredible”.  He is proud to have recently brought on board the first female band 
staff-person in UM history.  
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Next Weeks Program……. 
 
Scott Roubeck, Food Gatherers Community Kitchen  

 



Announcements………….. 
 
 Don Kenny’s memorial will be at the Kiwanis Activities Center on August 11 at 3 p.m. 
 
Gordon Beeman noted that there have been 119 responses to the survey so far. Only two days 
remaining. 
 
President Mark noted that Bill Lynn will no longer be able to fulfill his role as club representa-
tive to our sponsored Cub Scout Pack 131 due to illness. We are in need of a volunteer. Please 
contact John Dahl.  
 
 

 

 
 

Guests at our Club…….. 

 
Alan Burg introduced our guests: Zachery Gizicki and Josh Kurtz, UM Circle K; 
Graham Leslie, guest of Dale Leslie; Chuck Blackmer, guest of club.  
 

 

“The Thrift Sale 

is the driving 

force of our 

Success” 

This is what we call 
HOME…...now in our 92nd 

year. 
 

We have 
evolved….these are our 

heroes. 

ASSIGNMENTS for the COMING  WEEK: 
 

Announcer|  Clarence Dukes 
Officer of the Day| Ann Mattson 
Dockers|  We need Dockers 
Warehouse|  Martha Petroski, Alan Burg, Ken Hillenburg, others?? 
Sorters|   Kathy Stroud 
Hardware|   unknown 
Furniture|  Mike Dabbs, Jerry McMahon 
Shoes and Sports | Gordon Beeman, Amy Rolfes  
Mens Clothing |  John Bassatt, Don Clewell 
Electronics |  Bill Robb and associates 
Lamps |   Rob Schultz and friends 
Antiques |  Pat Materka, Carl Williams 
Beds and Toys |  Lee Bachman, Ken Shaw 
Office and Medical | Jim Mattson and team 
Invocation |  Bryce Babcock 
Greeters |  Sara Mehraban, Steve Hiller, Alan Berg, Ron Williams 
Hospitality |  Dave Hughes 
Cashier |  Martha Petroski 



Fines  and  Happy  Dollars………………… 

 
Happy Dollars   
 
Bab Carr, for three great bands at three great institutions he’s been associated with (Texas, 
Stanford and Michigan).  Dave Hughes, for a new grand daughter. Ann Mattson, for surviv-
ing a broken hand, a broken washing machine, and numerous house guests. Dave Drake, 
for the new band director, his grand daughter who is in the band, and all the support for his 
wife who recently had surgery. Larry French, for multiple honors recently heaped on Kansas 
State University. Ron Williams, for the Buckeye’s dotting of the eye and what it takes to get 
there. Jim Wight, for a recent Island visit.  Don McEwen, for the new Kiwanis “item”. Jim 
Kane for his fantastic purchase of a Tiger visor at the recent Saturday sale. Dale Leslie, for 
the MSU Marching Band (if not the best, one of the best). John Dahl for the Wisconsin 
Marching Band (if not one of the best, the best). Fred Sanchez, for the mysterious sound of 
the UM Marching Band while visiting the Virgin Islands.  
 
Fines:   
 
Nick Dever proposed a fine on Dale Leslie for not knowing what colors to wear today. Don 
McEwen proposed an amendment saying everyone should be fined. It was not clear if the 
amendment or the original proposal passed or not. Dan Dever proposed a fine on Don 
McEwen for collecting fines from people who had not been fined and proposed that all of 
Don’s post-extortion efforts be legalized. It passed. 

 
 
 

Stuff  you  should  know……………… 
 
Miscellaneous: 
 
Last Week Sale:  $ 8, 078 
Today’s Fines:  $ 21.76 
Today’s Happy Dollars:  $ 33 

 
 
  
 

 
 
 

Hospitality  Information……………. 

 
Max Ziegler noted that Lee Bachman is no longer able to drive and would appreciate help in 
getting to meetings. Dale Leslie reported that Sam Offen, an active member of the communi-
ty has terminal cancer.  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 Sale + 

Warehouse 

4 5 Meeting 6  Board 

Meeting 

7 8 9 10 Sale + 

Warehouse 

11 12 Meeting 13 14 15 District 

Convention 

16 17 Sale + 

Warehouse 

18 19 Meeting 20 21 22 23 24 Sale + 

Warehouse 

25 26 Meeting 27 28 29 30  Sale at 

KCAA 

31 Sale + 

Warehouse 

August  2013 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2  

HOLIDAY 

3  Regular 

Meeting 

Board Meet-

4 5 6 7 

8 9   Meeting 10  11 12 13 14 Sale + 

Warehouse 

15 16  Meeting 17 18 19 20 21 Sale + 

Warehouse 

22 23  Meeting 24 25 26 27 28 Sale + 

Warehouse 

29 30  Meeting       

September  2013 



Our Sponsored Programs…………………..Service to Youth 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
             University of Michigan 
 
 

  
 
WISD Aktion Club 
 
 
 
 
 
We need to start one of these!!  
Who has a Middle School child 

or grandchild? 
 
 
 
Angell Elementary 
 
 

 
Huron High School 
Pioneer High School 

 

Is this a rivalry????   Seems a couple schools are missing. 
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Building Phone:   
734-665-2211 

 
Thrift Sale Voice:   
734-665-0450  

 
KIWANIS CLUB OF 

ANN ARBOR 

Anchorage Realty, Real Estate, Doug Ziesemer, 
 734-332-1110 

 
Larry E. French & Company, Investment Advisory, 

 734-994-6599 
 

Raymond James & Associates,  
Andrea Kotch Duda, CFP, 734-930-0555 

 
Joerke, Wishka & Associates,  

Mark S. Wishka, ChFC, CFP, CLU, 
 734-995-3996 

 
Charles Reinhart Realtors, Nathaniel Foerg, 734-834-1981,  

nfoerg@reinhartrealtors.com 
 

Senior Helpers, In-Home Personal Care Services;   
Alan Caldwell,  734-927-3111    
acaldwell@seniorhelpers.com  

 

Our Advertising Supporters….. 

"Serving the Children of the World" 

We’re on the Web 

www.a2kiwanis.org 

******** 

“Kiwanis Thrift Sale” is 

on the Web 

www.kiwanissale.com 


